At the last meeting of the College of Physicians and Surgeons of Quebee the following medical graduates were admitted to practice:

J. J. Heagerty, Omer Camirand, Geo. Lonergan, John F. Beaulieu, Jean B. Prince, Eng. Verret, Henry Lemire, Geo. Migneault, Alf. Gaboury, Henry Cartier, Art. Lecere, Jean Btc. Piegay, O. Bellemare, Geo. Letendre, Eng. Arsenault, John David Ross. Emile Dion, Adolphe Drouin, J. Landry, Wilfrid Laroche, Geo. Fisher and J. B. Delage.

According to the Niagara Falls Review, tenders are being called for the proposed new hospital to be creeded in East Sherbrooke. The plans are so arranged that the building can be added to. In the first instance the contract will call for an expenditure of over \$100,000, but the completed buildings as called for by the plans will mean an amount approaching \$300,000.

At a meeting of the American Surgical Trade Association, held in Philadelphia, in June, it was resolved that after January 1st, 1907, the trade adopt the French scale for all catheters, bougies and sounds. A committee was appointed for the purpose of preparing an accurate French scale card.

The new Mackenzie memorial wing, founded by the bequest of the late Elizabeth Mackenzie, wife of Lieut.-Col. J. F. Turnbull, has been officially inaugurated. The new wing, which is attached to the Jeffery Hale Hospital, cost \$100,000.

Lieutenant-Governor Dunsmuir has offered to give \$10,000 to a sanitarium for consumptives in British Columbia, provided the committees now working are successful in raising \$50,000 for the building and equipment.

The Buckingham *Post*, in its issue of the 31st September, gives much praise to the new hospital which has been creeted by a religious order in that town.

Ground has been broken in Edmonton for the erection of a hospital for contagious diseases. It will be erected by the authorities of the town.

The meetings of the Montreal Medico-Chirurgical Society will be resumed on October 5th by a "smoking concert."